
Upper Paxton Township Board of Supervisors 
Road Project Bid Opening Meeting 

July 20, 2015 
 

Those in attendance: John Orr, Supervisor; Betty Warfel, Secretary/Treasurer; Luanna 
Zimmerman, Manager; Michael Peck, Mid State Paving; Larry D. Zimmerman, Arthur 
“Pat” Aungst Excavation; and Zene Farhat, Farhat Excavating, LLC. 
 
Meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.  Bids will be opened and read, however, no 
official action will be taken at this meeting. 
 
Public Comments: None 
 
The meeting for opening road project bids was advertised in two (2) consecutive issues.   
 
Projects to be opened: (1) Summers Road Pipe Replacement; and (2) Green Street. 
 
Vice-Chairman Orr opened bids received from the following vendors: 
 
Summers Road Pipe Replacement Bids – (1) Mid State Paving - $37,470.00; (2) Farhat 
Excavating - $39,000; and (3) Arthur (Pat) Aungst Excavating - $51,160.00 
 
Green Street Bids – (1) Mid State Paving - $55,144.15; and (2) New Enterprise Stone 
and Lime Co., Inc. - $65,605.00 
 
Following discussion, John Orr stated that the bids will be awarded at the workshop 
meeting to be held on Wednesday, July 22nd, at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Public Comments: None 
 
With no further business to be discussed, meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Betty A. Warfel, Secretary 
  


